From: Gabrielle Palmer

To: Nelson, Jonathan (OS/ASPA) (CTR)

Cc: S&G Information Request Staff

Subject: RE: HHS FOIA Appeal 2021-00249-A-PHS / 21-00172-FOIA (CDC) (IR#0358)
Date: Thursday, October 7, 2021 8:27:00 AM

Mr. Nelson,

Thank you for the supplemental production. ICAN will not withdraw the appeal and is prepared to
proceed to litigation if the agency declines to lift the remainder of the redactions in the original
production.

Sincerely,

Gabrielle G. Palmer, Attorney

Siri | Glimstad
200 Park Avenue
Seventeenth Floor

New York, NY 10166
Main: 212-532-1091
Facsimile: 646-417-5967
www.sirillp.com

This email may contain material that is confidential, privileged and/or attorney work product for the sole use of the intended
recipient. Any review, reliance or distribution by others or forwarding without express permission is strictly prohibited. If you
are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender and delete all copies.

From: Nelson, Jonathan (OS/ASPA) (CTR) <Jonathan.Nelson@hhs.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, September 1, 2021 5:46 PM

To: S&G Information Request Staff <foia@sirillp.com>

Subject: HHS FOIA Appeal 2021-00249-A-PHS / 21-00172-FOIA (CDC)

Good evening, Ms. Brehm.

| have attached a supplemental response from the CDC for the subject appeal/request. The CDC has
re-evaluated the responsive records and removed redactions from a number of pages. | don’t have
the original release in front of me, but | can tell that — at the very least — there are no (b)(5)
redactions left in the attachment. (I have not yet reviewed the remaining redactions under
Exemptions 4, 5, and 6.)

Although this isn’t a formal final decision from the Department, we are hopeful that this
supplemental release will be satisfactory. Please let me know if you are willing to withdraw the

remainder of your appeal.

If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to ask.


mailto:gpalmer@sirillp.com
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http://www.sirillp.com/

Respectfully yours,

Jonathan N. Nelson, Senior Analyst

U.S. Department of Health & Human Services
Office of the Assistant Secretary of Public Affairs
Freedom of Information and Privacy Act Division
Suite 729H, Hubert H. Humphrey Bldg.

200 Independence Ave SW

Washington, DC 20201

E-mail: jonathan.nelson@hhs.gov

From: Diaz, Irma S. (CDC/OCO0/0D) <jyo9@cdc.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, September 1, 2021 10:33 AM

To: Nelson, Jonathan (OS/ASPA) (CTR) <Jonathan.Nelson@hhs.gov>
Subject: 2021-00249-A-PHS [21-00172-FOIA]-21-00114-APP

Good morning, Jonathan:

Attached please find the agency’s response to the above-noted appeal. The final letter and a copy of
the redacted documents are being referred to you for review and direct response to the requester.

Please let me know if you have any questions.
Muchas gracias,
Cordialmente,

Irma S. Diaz, DrPH.

Government Information Specialist
CDC/ATSDR Freedom of Information Act Office
Direct 770-488-6310

Main: 770-488-6399

Email: irma.diaz@cdc.hhs.gov
Telework: Tuesdays, Wednesdays & Fridays
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